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1.
Welcome and apologies

1.
Dr Masters welcomed members to the meeting.  He accepted apologies from Professor Ian Diamond, Dr Russell Greig, Professor George Salmond and Professor Robert Winston.
2.
SSAC Future Strategy

2.
Professor Calder reported that the existing SSAC work programmes on Science Education and Innovation were now drawing to a conclusion and as a result this provided an opportunity to re-consider the future strategy for the SSAC and develop a new work programme to fit with this strategy going forward.  She reminded colleagues that the over the last two meetings SSAC had met with representatives from the Scottish Government to discuss how SSAC interacts with Government and she was pleased to welcome Mr Jamie Hume to the meeting again who would provide comment from a Scottish Government perspective.
3.
Professor Calder proposed that SSAC refocus its efforts on science topics and be a source of advice and information for Government on the emerging ‘hot topics’ in science where these could potentially have an impact for Scotland.

4.
She suggested that SSAC look to develop a two year work programme, which would include more frequent reporting of activity and one off pieces of work.  She explained that outputs from work programmes would vary depending on the topic and would not necessarily result in the production of a formal report as is the case currently.  

5.
Professor Calder discussed how SSAC might identify pieces of work in the future and proposed that these would be a combination of ‘push’ and ‘pull’ e.g:

· Push: identify “hot topics”- hypothesis - areas where science is making progress/changing rapidly and will affect policy.

· Pull: areas that Scottish Government Directors have identified and need help from SSAC; government consultations.

6.
She proposed a list of criteria that SSAC might use when considering a new piece of work this list included the following points:

1. Does Government currently explicitly want advice in the topic? If the answer is no, then why should government be interested in the topic? Is it relevant to current or future policy issues? 

2. Does the topic have direct relevance to Scotland?

3. Does SSAC have the expertise and/or resource to make a meaningful contribution? What kind of role could SSAC play with regard to the topic - author, commissioner,  coordinator, etc? 

4. What is the relative maturity of the science / technology?

5. What is the relative maturity of the related policy? Is there scope to influence developing policy or propose new areas for Government to consider (rather than an area where policy is decided and opportunity to influence/inform is limited)?

6. What other bodies are considering this topic? 

7.
Professor Calder then displayed a list of potential “Push” items, which she believed were areas of science (hot topics) that would have an impact/implication for policy in Scotland.  She asked SSAC to consider whether this was the correct list and if there were areas that were missing and whether members thought these were topics that SSAC should be taking forward or were there other groups currently working in this area who were better placed to advise Government.  She then highlighted a list of potential pull items that Scottish Government officials had highlighted to her through the course of recent discussions. 

Discussion
8.
Professor Calder opened up the meeting for a discussion around the proposed future strategy for SSAC and the draft push and pull lists.  
3.
SSAC Future Strategy and Interaction with Scottish Government: Current Example:  National Data Linkage Centre

9.
Professor Calder introduced this item and suggested that this was an example of a current piece of SSAC work, which excellently demonstrated her proposed future strategy/ approach for how SSAC could provide scientific advice in the future.  
10.
Professor Calder introduced Sara Grainger from the Office of Chief Statistician, Scottish Government who gave a presentation outlining the background and proposal for a National Data Linkage Centre (NDLC) for Scotland.
11.
Professor Calder thanked Ms Grainger for her very informative presentation.  She asked Ms Grainger where SSAC could give advice and support?  Ms Grainger suggested that in addition to SSAC’s response to the current consultation SSAC could input in the following ways:

· The NDLC needed to bring in expertise in computing science, IT and statistical expertise and she suggested that SSAC could assist by putting them in touch with experts in these areas.
· Public awareness raising – assistance in getting the messages right.
12.
Professor Calder chaired a short discussion following Ms Grainger’s presentation.  Professor Scott then presented SSAC’s formal draft response to the SG consultation: A Scotland-wide Data Linkage Framework for Statistics and Research.  SSAC members provided comment and feedback on the draft response.  Professor Scott agreed to make the changes suggested by colleagues and the SSAC Secretariat would submit the finalised response.

4.
SSAC Future Strategy and Interaction with Scottish Government Case Study:  SSAC Assisted Living work programme and Scottish DALLAS project

13.
Professor Calder welcomed Professor Stuart Anderson and noted that Professor Anderson would be giving an update on progress with the Scottish DALLAS project, which came about following the SSAC Assisted Living work programme.  Professor Calder noted that the SSAC Assisted Living work programme was an excellent example of a piece of work, which had resulted from positive engagement with Scottish Government.
14.
Professor Bundy provided the following history for the SSAC Assisted Living work programme.  
15.
Professor Bundy reported that he had proposed the topic of Assisted Living to SSAC in September 2008, but that it had initially not been accepted by Council.  Then in December 2008 there was joint meeting with SSAC and Scottish Government Strategic Board where Dr Kevin Woods, then Director General Health and Chief Executive of the NHS in Scotland expressed an interest in SSAC doing a piece of work on technologies for Assisted Living.  Following this initial discussion with Strategic Board Professor Bundy had a number of follow up meetings with officials in the Health Directorate in Scottish Government who were already working on developing a national approach to Telehealthcare.  Throughout this work programme, SSAC worked closely with Scottish Government to ensure that activities were aligned.
16.
Professor Bundy explained that SSAC identified a wealth of academic research expertise in the telehealthcare arena across Scotland and believed that there was a huge opportunity to drive this forward by encouraging greater collaborative working between the academic community, industry and policy makers.  In an attempt to address this issue, SSAC hosted a one day Forum in October 2009 to bring together the key parties involved.  This included representatives from academia, Scottish Government, industry, funding bodies and practitioners involved in delivering outcomes to individuals and communities.  The Cabinet Secretary for Health and Wellbeing gave the keynote address at the event.
17.
Professor Bundy reported that the conclusion of this one-day Forum was that the benefits of telehealthcare are clear and that the time for action is now.  SSAC produced a report setting out a 5-step action plan with recommendations for Government.  The report highlighted the opportunities for business and industry to capitalise on the developing telehealthcare market, both nationally and internationally.  The Cabinet Secretary for Health and Wellbeing welcomed the SSAC report and recommendations and commented on the timeliness.  

18.
Following the publication of the report Professor Bundy noted that SSAC identified that Assisted Living was one of the key priorities areas for the Technology Strategy Board (TSB) and recognised that Scotland should be well-positioned to benefit.  SSAC facilitated a meeting between TSB and key partners in Scotland in November 2010.  Because of the work done by SSAC in bringing all parties together Scottish partners were in a prime position to act quickly when the TSB announced an Assisted Living Innovation Platform Demonstrator call.  This approach was successful and in March 2011, a joint announcement was made by the Scottish Government and the TSB that £10m would to be invested in Scotland in a demonstration programme - DALLAS.  In August 2011 a National Telehealth & Telecare Advisory Board was established. 

19.
Professor Bundy welcomed Professor Anderson and noted that he represented SSAC on the Scottish Assisted Living Programme Board.  Professor Anderson gave SSAC members an update on the Board’s activities and DALLAS.  He noted that the board was formed from representatives from a wide range of organisations with an interest in telehealth including NHS24, NHS Board, Scottish Government, Local authorities, LiSAB, Enterprise agencies and academia.  He noted that in addition to DALLAS the board were also considering a current call from the SFC/HIE for Technology Innovation Centres and planned to put forward a bid for a centre in Digital Health and Care.

20.
Professor Calder thanked Professor Anderson for his presentation and opened the meeting for a short discussion.
21.
SSAC reviewed this case study and agreed that a number of lessons could be learned from this work programme including the need to have:

· Previous interest/awareness by Government

· Community buy-in

· Early engagement with Ministers

· Sign off by Ministers

5.
SSAC Discussion on Forward Work Programme 2012- 2014
22.
Professor Calder summarised the previous discussion on the SSAC forward work programme and highlighted a number of areas where SSAC could potentially do a piece of work.  SSAC members agreed that for each suggestion it would be useful to have an accompanying proposal which set out what work was required to be done by the SSAC and what outputs would be expected (i.e. report with recommendations, conference, short advice note).  Members agreed that in drafting each proposal consideration should be given to the selection criteria discussed earlier.  Professor Calder agreed to scope an outline proposal for each topic which would be circulated to SSAC members for comment.
6.
Roslin Institute Presentation
23.
Professor Calder welcomed Professor Hume and Professor Kenway to the meeting and thanked Professor Hume for hosting the meeting at the Roslin Institute.  

24.
Professor Hume commented that food security was an issue that was currently top of the agenda and noted that as a result there were many opportunities for the animal health sector in Scotland.  He explained that The Roslin Institute was the only BBSRC National Institute of Bioscience in Scotland.  He reported that Roslin Institute was a world leader in terms of research excellence but that it also made a significant economic impact e.g. in 2009/10 it contributed £47.1 million GVA to the Scottish economy and supported 1,179 jobs. 
25.
Professor Hume highlighted a number applications of Roslin research including: 

· Food security i.e:
· Selection for TB resistance in cattle

· Dairy fertility index

· Work on Texel sheep increases lean meat by 8%

· National Scrapie Plan

· Resistance to infectious pancreatic necrosis

· Genetic selection to reduce ascites

· Genetic selection for disease resistance in birds

· Health i.e:

· Transgenic mouse system for drug toxicology

· Vaccines against multiple pathogens

· Biotechnology i.e:

· Sexing of chicken eggs

· Therapeutic protein production in eggs

· Dolly and transgenic technology

· GM Chickens unable to spread flu

· Stem cell research, including Roslin Cells which generates and maintains GMP ES cells and rat ES cells.

26.
Professor Hume noted that Roslin was part of the wider Easter Bush Research Consortium (EBRC).  He explained that the Consortium, which is one of the largest groups focussed on the biology of companion and production animals in the world, are capable of undertaking basic and translational science to tackle pressing issues in animal genetics and genomics, development, health and welfare and their implications for human health.
27.
Professor Hume concluded by explaining some of the recent developments on the campus noting the benefits of the close working environment and shared facilities now available. He then highlighted some of the plans and current activities for the future including a UK National Avian Research facility, a large animal intensive research facility, a current bid for a Scottish Technology Innovation Centre (SPASE) in world class imaging, pathology, analysis and diagnostics, an international centre for livestock improvement supported by the Gates Foundation and the a bid for Roslin (Easter Bush) to be home for a major industry R&D headquarters.
28.
Professor Calder thanked Professor Hume for his excellent presentation and opened the meeting for any questions or comments. A member asked how Roslin engaged with the general public and Professor Hume responded that the Institute operated a very open approach and held several open days where they welcomed in members of the public. He also noted that he made an effort to participate in events such as the Edinburgh International Science Festival to explain the work of the institute.
University of Edinburgh – Supercomputing Presentation
29.
Professor Calder then introduced Professor Richard, Kenway, Vice Principal for Computational Science at the University of Edinburgh.  
30.
Professor Kenway gave SSAC members a presentation on Super Computing at the University of Edinburgh.  He explained that the University of Edinburgh established the Edinburgh Parallel Computing Centre (EPCC) in 1990 and that it is now a is a leading European centre of expertise in advanced research, technology transfer and the provision of supercomputer services to academia and business.  Professor Kenway explained that the Advanced Computing Facility at the University was home to two giant super computers, Hector (Phase 3) and BlueGene/Q, which are currently in the top twenty most powerful computers in the world. He explained that these high performance  computers can deliver complex computer simulations across a range of scientific disciplines and are funded by four of the UK Research Councils, EPSRC, STFC, NERC and BBSRC. He noted that their increased computing capacity and performance will help UK researchers’ work in forecasting the impact of climate change, the fundamental structure of matter, fluctuations in ocean currents, projecting the spread of epidemics, designing new materials, the structure and evolution of the universe and developing new medicinal drugs.

31.
Professor Kenway noted that the BlueGene/Q design achieves a very high concentration of computing power in a small space and is the most energy efficient supercomputer ever built. He noted that using just the electricity it takes to power a light bulb it can perform the calculations of 100 laptops.

32.
Professor Kenway highlighted a Supercomputing Initiative in Scotland the Business Innovation through Supercomputing programme, which is joint EPCC and Scottish Enterprise initiative to help Scottish companies adopt high performance computing. The initiative is built around HECToR and expertise at EPCC and provides £2M over 3 years.  EPCC undertakes 50-60 feasibility studies to identify 20 SE-supported business improvement projects utilising HPC delivered by EPCC that will provide benefits to both individual companies and the economy.  Professor Kenway concluded his presentation by highlighting some of the challenges for 2013 and beyond.
33.
Professor Glover thanked Professor Kenway for his very informative presentation. She opened up the meeting for questions.  
7.
SSAC Private Discussion following External Presentations

34.
SSAC members commented that they were incredibly impressed by what they had heard and seen at the Roslin Institute and what they had heard from Professor Kenway about super computing capability in Scotland.  There was a consensus that there needed to be a wider recognition of these world leading centres.  They also agreed that these two facilities made significant contribution to the Scottish economy.
It was agreed that at future meetings there should be a standing item on media where members can propose areas that should be drawn to the attention the media (possibly via Ken McDonald, BBC Science Correspondent) and also update other members on areas which have recently been featured in the media.

8.
Minutes and Matters Arising

35.
The SSAC agreed the minutes of the SSAC meeting on 7 March following a minor amendment to paragraph 45 point 6 where it was agreed that Fraunhofer Institute should be changed to Centre. 
SSAC working dinners
36.
SSAC members discussed the strategy for future SSAC dinners.  
Future engagement with Ministers
37.
Professor Calder and Dr Masters reported that they had met with Dr Allan, Minister for Learning Science and Scotland’s Languages on the 7 June to update him on recent activities of SSAC.  
9.
Updates on ongoing work
SSAC Science Education Work Programme
38.
Professor Hough updated members on the groups ongoing work to establish two Industry/Academic Schools Liaison Co-ordinator for Science posts.  He noted that a meeting of interested parties was held in February and since that meeting the group had been working to finalise the role and remit of the posts (in line with the feedback received from the meeting) and firm up on the initial funding commitments received.  
39.
Professor Hough reported that there was now sufficient confirmed funding to employ two co-ordinators for two years with support being pledged from universities, professional science bodies, Education Scotland and industry.
40.
He noted that a meeting would be called in July where SSAC would look to finalise arrangements for the posts including sign off of the job specifications, location, management and proposed make-up of a Project Board to oversee the job functions.  Professor Hough noted that this would conclude SSAC’s direct involvement in this work.
Innovation Work Programme
41.
Mr Ritchie and Professor Underwood presented their draft report to Council members.  Mr Ritchie explained that in the context of this report the group had defined innovation as “the creation and utilisation of better or more effective products, processes, services, technologies, or ideas arising directly or indirectly wholly or partly from the presence or activities of the science and research base”. 

42.
He explained that when the report referred to ‘increasing innovation’ this means increasing the level of economic benefit that derives to some extent from the science and research base. He reported that Scotland had a very strong (world leading) research base but despite this economically, Scotland delivered 3rd quartile performance.
43.
Mr Ritchie then gave an overview of the three key themes and outline recommendations set out in the report:

· Equipping Graduates

· Knowledge Transfer

· Funding the Risk (Oiling the wheels of growth)

44.
Dr Masters thanked Mr Ritchie for his presentation and opened up the meeting for questions and discussion.  
45.
Dr Masters thanked colleagues for their comments and concluded the discussion by considering how the working group finalise the report.  Dr Masters suggested that the report be concluded and ready for publication in September.
10.
Members Update
Members updated colleagues on topics of interest from their areas.

11.
Any other business - None.
12.
Date of Next Meeting
46.
The next SSAC meeting would be held on the 4-5 September in Edinburgh.  Further details will be confirmed in due course.
SSAC Secretariat
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